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Message from the Guest Editors

The building and construction industry is a contributor to
the global economy and currently employs about 7
percent of the world’s working-age population. It is
estimated that about $10 trillion is spent on construction-
related goods and services every year. In recent decades,
the use of computer methods to aid and assist architects,
engineers, and others involved in the building and
construction industry has grown significantly, which has
brought both opportunities and challenges. One of these
elements is the introduction of building information
modeling. The use of BIM has increased significantly within
the building community and has largely contributed to the
process of eliminating faults in designs. It has also
provided a supportive layer for computing approaches
helping to bring intelligent methods to the AEC
(architecture, engineering and construction) domain.
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Message from the Editor-in-Chief

As the world of science becomes ever more specialized,
researchers may lose themselves in the deep forest of the
ever increasing number of subfields being created. This
open access journal Applied Sciences has been started to
link these subfields, so researchers can cut through the
forest and see the surrounding, or quite distant fields and
subfields to help develop his/her own research even further
with the aid of this multi-dimensional network.
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